 Overlander Ski Club 
Jr Development Coordinator – year end report


Another year of ski lessons and ski events is completed… Or almost as both Joe Kitamura and Xavier Wallace have one last series of races through the states under way to take on the super B tour while the rest of us get our bikes, running shoes and golf clubs out.   We currently have just the two skiers skiing at a highly competitive level although they are doing a good job of staying competitive amongst the fastest U18 in Canada.  Xavier claiming a 5th place finish at Nationals in the sprint races in Ottawa.
 
We have had a steady decline in our youth travelling to events and competing at events in general, but 3 youth attended the Track Attack Championships in Kelowna and are now keenly planning out next year’s events.  The limited involvement is likely due to very few competitive events within our ski league program and at out club level as well.  As for numbers the ski league has had a steady number of participants and returning skiers has remained high despite having a lower commitment to the competitive portion of the sport.  This is largely a big thank you to the coaches who have committed a large number of evening and weekends to coaching.  To keep this in context this can involve up to 80 or more sessions over the season for some of these coaches.  They deserve a big thanks especially to those that continue to participate with no kids in the program.  Also a big shout out to all of the youth that have shown steady improvement and are starting to ski like superstars.
 
Thanks coaches for being the heart and soul of the ski program.
 
Dana Manhard 




